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To the PLUM committee members, I support the staff report
concerning the CEQA appeal of 806 W. Adams Blvd. Please do
your due diligence as the planning and land use management
committee. There has not been an appropriate environmental
review on this project. As an Angelino, stakeholder and member
of West Adams Heritage Association, this community has ample
student housing projects. Based on the housing crisis we are
facing in the city of Los Angeles, we need more affordable
housing for the people if the community. Development of housing
compatible with the community. Housing that is appropriate in
size and density and complies with NSO, CRA Redevelopment
and the South Community Plans. This is your responsibility as the
PLUM council members. Please listen to the community and staff
report concerning this project. It is not what we need.



